Department of Justice Washington, D.C. 20530

1 4 OCT 1980

Mr. Harold Weisberg Route 12 Old Receiver Road Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

This responds to your letter of July 11, 1980 and to your August 20, 1980 letter to Mr. Quinlan J. Shea, a copy of which you forwarded to this Office.

Although we would be glad to assist you, we have not yet found any record of a request to this Office for documents relating to the assassination of President Kennedy. Ms. Phyllis Hubbell of the Office of Privacy and Information Appeals is not aware that any request from you in this area was routed to this Office. If there are documents in which you are interested, please submit a request detailing what you want and we shall retrieve whatever material is available and assess its potential for release.

As noted in our letter of July 20, 1980, we have done a search of our files and forwarded the material responsive to your Privacy Act request.

Sincerely,

Larry L. Simms
Deputy Assistant Attorney General
Office of Legal Counsel

and the most